
 

 

 

 

RESPECT  RESPONSIBILITY  HIGH EXPECTATIONS  INTEGRITY 

Monday 27th February 2017 

Benalla P-12 College Newsletter 
Principal-Barbara O’Brien 

Email: Benalla.p12@edumail.vic.gov.au 
Web:  www.benallap-12college.vic.edu.au 

Avon St Campus 

(Prep-Yr 4) 

Ph: (03) 5762 1646 

Fax: (03) 5762 2740 
Attendance Hotline 

5762 1646 

 

 

Waller St Campus 

(Prep-Yr 4) 

Ph: (03) 5762 2600 

Fax: (03) 5762 3863 
Attendance Hotline 

5762 2600 

Faithfull St Campus 

(Yr 5-9) 

Ph: (03) 5761 2777 

Fax: (03) 5762 4076 
Attendance Hotline 

5761 2747 

Barkly St Campus 

(Yr 10-12) 

Ph: (03) 5761 2888 

Fax: (03) 5762 5276 
Attendance Hotline 

5761 2810 

    Dear Families, 

 

Farewell Malcolm Stewart 

 

Malcolm commenced working for the Department of Education at Benalla West PS approximately 15 

years ago. He started first as an integration aide but his skills with finances were quickly identified and 

he was moved into the role of Business Manager. When Benalla P-12 College commenced, Malcolm 

took on the role of Facilities and Maintenance Manager and Bus Coordinator. This is a very complex 

role and I would like to sincerely thank Malcolm for the many hours of work he has done during school 

hours and outside school hours. He has always made himself available and willingly gone to campuses 

at night and on weekends to address a problem that has occurred unexpectedly. I would like to sincerely 

thank Malcolm for his dedication to the maintenance and care of our college facilities, he will be sorely 

missed. Malcolm will commence long service leave before he retires on 14th July this year.  Best wishes 

Malcolm we hope you enjoy time with your family and the next phase of your life. 

 

 

College Expo 2017 

Our Whole College Expo will be held on Wednesday 15th March. The evening will consist of 

displays, demonstrations, hands-on-activities and information sessions.  

 The Avon and Waller St Campuses Expo evening will commence at 5:00pm and 

conclude at 6:30pm 

 The Years 5 to 12 Campus Expo evening will commence at 5:30pm on the Faithfull St 

Campus and conclude at 7:00pm 

The theme for this year’s Expo is, “Good Vibes’ with a focus on maths 

 

 

 

 

Welcome Indonesian Teacher Yustinus Maksimilianus Dhey Nesi 
We would like to welcome Puk Yustin who teaches Science in Year 7 and Art in year 9. He has been teaching 

since 2010. He is interested in learning more about Explicit Teaching and Real Life Learning at Benalla P-12 

College. His hobbies are Music and Science especially physics. We hope he has a very productive and enjoyable 

time at Benalla P-12 College. 

 

 

 

 

Master Plan – Stage 1  

Stage 1 of our Master Plan includes the new Year’s 10, 11 & 12 Hub, a new Technology/ Skills Hub, a Visual Arts Studio and Art 

Viscom studio. We are now getter closer to finalising the interior design of the Years 10, 11 & 12 Hub that will be built on the Faithfull 

St Campus. This is due to commence mid-way through this year. 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=facebook+clip+art&view=detailv2&qpvt=facebook+clip+art&id=B1A99B2F948E66FCB84ED88DE69384D635DA5BAD&selectedIndex=6&ccid=U4I8dPms&simid=607992306964695922&thid=OIP.M53823c74f9ac8a9bffdeda6d1fa8a8d4o0
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School Council Elections 

All government schools in Victoria have a school council. They are legally constituted bodies that are given powers to set the key 

directions of a school within statewide guidelines. In doing this, a school council is able to directly influence the quality of education that 

the school provides for its students. 

 

Benalla P-12 College’s School Council is comprised of 8 Parent Members, 5 DET (Department of Education and Training) Members and 

2 Community Members.   

 

School Councillors are elected for a two-year term. School council must meet at least 8 times in each year, and at least once per school 

term. 

 

Parents on school councils provide important viewpoints and have valuable skills that can help shape the direction of the school. Those 

parents who become active on a school council find their involvement satisfying in itself and may also find that their children feel an 

greater sense of belonging. 

 

This year there are 6 Parent Member positions vacant and 2 DET member positions vacant. 

 

Our current School Council members and their end of term dates are: 

I am therefore calling for nominations for 4 Parent Members which are all two year positions 

 

I am also calling for nominations for 2 DET members – both positions are for two years. 

 

Once these members are elected they have the responsibility for co-opting 2 Community members onto Council. Members of this 

category are appointed by a decision of school council because of their capacity to assist the work of the council. 

 

Nomination forms can be obtained from each Campus Office. 

 Nomination forms must be lodged at your Campus Office by 4:00pm on Monday 27th February 2017. 

  If a ballot is required, the list of candidates will be posted up at each campus on Wednesday 1st March 2017. 

 The ballot will close at 4:00pm on Wednesday 8th March 2017 nomination forms can be obtained from each Campus Office. 

 

 

Best wishes for the week ahead. 

 

Barbara O’Brien 

Name Member Category End of Term date 

Sheryl Stubbs Parent Member March 2017 - two year vacancy 

Anita Larkin Parent Member March 2017 - two year vacancy 

Leanne Lefebvre Parent Member March 2017 - two year vacancy 

Vacant Position Parent Member Two year vacancy 

Stephen Lister Parent Member March 2018 

Samantha Mahoney Parent Member March 2018 

Maran Hazell Parent Member March 2018 

Michael Plex Parent Member March 2018 

Alison Schneider DET Member March 2017 – two year vacancy 

Deborah Robinson DET Member March 2017 – two year vacancy 

Richard Hubbard DET Member March 2018 

Heather Leary DET Member March 2018 

Vacant position Community Member March 2017 – two year vacancy 

Vacant position Community Member March 2017 – one year vacancy 

Barbara O’Brien Executive Officer (DET)   
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Avon Street Parents & Friends Association 

Meeting 

Friday 3rd March 2017 

9.00am 
Please join us on Friday for a cuppa and a chat. We are seeking parents 

and friends to assist with fundraising for the 2017 year. If you could assist 

or share some ideas your input would be greatly appreciated. This is a 

great opportunity to be involved with your school and meet new people. 
 

We look forward to seeing you there. 

STAFF CAR PARK 

In the interest of student safety, we ask 

that parents and carers  refrain from 

parking in the staff car park.  

We have an emergency access point located in the staff 

car park which must remain free for ambulance, police 

and fire trucks to access in the case of an emergency. 
 

Thank you for your attention to this. 
 

    

Wanted 

Rosie our wonderful gardener who 

volunteers all her spare time making 

our gardens beautiful is seeking 

empty garden pots. If you can assist 

please bring them to the office. 

 

 

 

 

For the last two weeks, students in Years 3-4 at Avon St Campus have been 

fortunate to have had Ray Scott visit their bilingual science classrooms and 

share her knowledge of Australian Hermit Crabs and their lifecycles. The 

science room has been abuzz with questions about hermit crabs and the 

students have thoroughly enjoyed this study.  Each Year 3-4 class is currently 

decorating a board to have on display on Expo Night.  Here are some of the 

interesting facts recounted by the students:  

 

The hermit crabs from Australia are white.  Hermit Crabs have 10 legs.  There 

are over 1100 species in the world.  If you give hermit crabs chocolate they 

will die.  Hermit crabs change their shells when they get too big for them. 

They mostly live in tropical areas. Hermit crabs are smart and they choose the 

shell that is just right for them.  By Cooper James 

 

Hermit Crabs are omnivores.  They eat fresh fruit, seaweed and so many other 

things.  Hermit crabs change their shells because if they have the same shell 

for many years, the shell will be too small for them. Painted shells are not 

allowed for crabs because they can eat the paint and die. Hermit crabs lay 

tiny eggs. Hermit crabs are nocturnal.  By Audrey Walker 

 

Hermit Crabs change their shells yearly. Hermit crabs burrow under the sand 

under its cold. Hermit crabs live in the wild for up to 15 years and as pets they 

can live up to 30 years. Hermit crabs live in tropical conditions. Hermit crabs 

need their shells for protection. Hermit crabs will take other hermit crabs’ 

shells for safety.   By Kaylee Boer 

 

Hermit Crabs swap shells.  They eat almost anything.  They steal  shells. They 

are smart. It takes a lot of responsibility to look after a hermit crab.   

By Jordan 

 

 

 

Congratulations to our students of the week from L-R 

Paige, Hayley, Lachlan, Charlie and Amelia 

 A reminder to parents to   

 make sure they have the up 

to date Pink Shop price list. 
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Golden Shovel Award Winners 
 Max H, Archie, Sam, Jakayla, Tazi and Nicole 

Garden Glory! 
The year three/fours at Waller have started their work in the garden. Follow-

ing the hot weather that ruined the corn for cooking, they have been strip-

ping husks to use as seeds for our next crop! The warmer weather did help 

with ripening tomatoes, and this job made sure that luscious yellow pear 

shaped tomatoes were cooked into tarts this week and they were yummy!!! 

Of course some watering had to be done to protect the crop, so wa-

tering cans were very helpful.  We are all ready 

for Friday's labour of love in our garden!  

Waller St School Photos 

2nd March 2017 
 

Students and families are reminded to return their photo envelopes 

with correct money enclosed and give to the photographer on the day 

of School Photos.   

Family photos are also available on the day. 
 

Please DO NOT return School Photo envelopes to 

school prior to School Photo Day. 
 

A reminder to parents to make 

sure they have the up to date Pink 

Shop price list. 

Students of the Week 
Back: Thomas, Cooper, Mia 

Front: Liam, Torah, Lacey, Willow, Levi 
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Years 5-9 Faithfull Street Campus News 

Swimming Lessons 
The 5/6 classes have had some great fun in PE lessons improving their swimming skills. We are incredibly lucky here at the Faithfull 

Street campus to have access to the pool and it has been great to see so many students actively participating in their swimming lessons. 

Some students have been a little unsure about it and may have ‘forgotten’ their bathers. But after seeing how much fun everyone else was 

having, and with the help of a few warm days, most students have overcome their hesitation and joined in with great enthusiasm! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent Helpers 
Research has shown that students perform best when relationships between school and home are strong. 

We love it when parents drop in to say hello before or after school and if you have a few spare hours in 

the week and would like to volunteer some time to spend with your child’s class, speak to your child’s 

teacher. The students love to have other adults in the room and enjoy the opportunity to chat to different 

adults other than their teachers. 

Ms Foy’s parents Sharlene and Gavan, dropped by this 

week, to work on our maths fluency tasks and to share 

their experiences with reading in 5/6C. Sharlene spoke 

about times when she had found reading challenging and 

what strategies she had used, while Gavan spoke about 

how useful he’d found maths during his days as a gas 

tanker driver. Both were very impressed with the friend-

ly welcome they received by the students. 

 

Pictured left are our sports team leaders: Cameron, Molly , Nicole , 

Michael, Riley , Cody , Cooper , Kyle T, Tyler , Kayla, Cheney and 

Charlize. 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK! 
Congratulations Maddison, Maddie, Imogen, Annabelle and Alia  

Sports award winners for weeks 2 and 3 were Jet, Bayleigh, Cooper, 

Blake, Michael, Campbell, Imogen,  Molly, Donte, Liam, Zach, 

Thomas, Montell and Charlie Rose. 

 Sports team leaders 

Sports Award 
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Year 7 Music Recruitment – 

Thursday, 16th March, 7pm 
 

On Thursday, March 16, 7pm our annual Year 7 

instrumental music information and recruitment night 

is on. This is at the Performing Arts Centre at 

Faithfull Campus. To participate in our amazing 

instrumental music program, it is essential to be at this 

night. 

There will be a short performance by our most 

experience band, the Symphonic Band along with an 

explanation about this special opportunity to learn 

music. 

What makes this so great, is that music lessons are 

free to students. 

The night concludes with registering a place in the 

2017 Year 7 Band.  

 

If you have any questions about learning music or the 

program, please don’t hesitate to contact Barry 

Roberts, 57612777 or  

roberts.barry.a@edumail.vic.gov.au.  

School Vaccination Program: Benalla P-12 College 
 

The first round of school vaccinations is being conducted at this school on Friday 3 March 2017. 
 

YEAR LEVEL VACCINES OFFERED 

YEAR 7 MALE & FEMALE STUDENTS GARDASIL (HPV) DOSE 1 OF 3 

YEAR 7 MALE & FEMALE STUDENTS 
BOOSTRIX (Diphtheria, Tetanus, Whooping Cough) 1 DOSE 

ONLY 

These vaccinations are funded on the National Immunisation Schedule. Should your child miss out on starting their vaccination course 
this year they will not be eligible to receive them for free in subsequent years. 
 

Parent information packs were sent home recently.  
 

The consent card (Part A) must be completed, signed and returned to the school even if your child is not being vaccinated. 
 

To consent to your child being vaccinated with one or more vaccines, please tick and sign the relevant YES sections of the consent 
card. If you DO NOT wish to have your child vaccinated with one or more vaccines or if your child has already been vaccinated, please 
tick the relevant NO section on the consent card and return them to the school by Friday 17 February 2017. Please return the card to 
the school even if your child is not being vaccinated. 
 

If you have any enquiries about the program or your child’s vaccinations, please contact Wodonga Council’s  

Immunisation Team on 1800 655 360. 

mailto:roberts.barry.a@edumail.vic.gov.au
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2017 VCE Vet Sport & Rec Torquay Surf Camp2017 VCE Vet Sport & Rec Torquay Surf Camp2017 VCE Vet Sport & Rec Torquay Surf Camp   
 

On the 15th of February 2017, 19 Yr 12 VET Sport & Rec students from Benalla P-12 College were crawling 

out of bed before the sun had presented on the horizon. It was time for the annual pilgrimage to Torquay for 

three days of frivolity in the surf and on the beach.  

 

The class headed off down the Hume Freeway for the four hour bus trip to the Torquay Surf Life Saving Club. 

As soon as we arrived, students went straight into conducting their own sport & recreation beach sessions 

with the rest of the class. Prior to going on the camp, each Sport & Rec student developed their own beach 

activity that they would conduct on the beach. Some of the sessions students planned to take included beach 

cricket, ultimate Frisbee, touch rugby, flag races and beach soccer. All students were assessed on running 

these beach sessions over the 3 days spent on the camp.  

 

In the afternoon, students then went for a 2 hr surfing lesson with the company, GORIDE A WAVE. Most of 

students were attempting to ride their very first waves. All students battled hard and before long, were all 

able to stand up on some average sized waves.   

 

To finish off the day, we went out to watch the sun set at the famous Bells Beach.   

  

Over the next few days, with the surf conditions on the improve, students engaged in two more surf sessions 

to hone their developing surf skills plus a session of sea kayaking.   

A great trip was had by all, however, everyone was looking forward to a well-deserved rest after an action 

packed week. 

Luke Elkington (VET Sport & Recreation teacher) 



School photos at Barkly 
Thursday 2nd March  

Envelopes with correct money needs to be given to the pho-

tographer on the photo day.  

Family photos are also available on the day 

Students are  required to wear the correct uniform for photos.   
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 Careers News and Tips – Barkly Street Campus 

Year 12 Students – time to start planning! 

 For students wanting to attend University, now is the time to be researching courses and planning to attend information sessions, 

open days and enquiring about scholarships, accommodation options and more. It is a good idea to contact the University Course 

Counsellors to discuss courses in detail and job prospects once the course is completed. 

 The VTAC website is a fantastic starting point and allows students (and parents!) to explore the different courses and where they 

are offered. Please read carefully – some course require interviews and portfolios. Some courses offer bonus points for certain 

subject and many courses require that students get a minimum study score of 25 in English. Understanding the selection criteria 

and prerequisites is very important. 

 All Year 12 students must have a CAP’s plan that is up to date including a current resume. Portfolios are kept in the Careers room 

and can be accessed by students at any time.  

 La Trobe University 

 For students interested in going to LaTrobe University next year, please see the attached calendar of events for 2017.  

 

School Based Apprenticeship available 
-Reece Plumbing (Certificate III in Retail) 

-Benalla Golf Club (Certificate III in Commercial Cookery) 

Please see Molly Craig or Mrs Cairncross in the Careers room for further information. 

TRAINEESHIP OPPORTUNITY 
AFL Sports Ready currently have a part time (3 days per week) traineeship available in Benalla working with Robyn Smith (CEO of 

Sport Inclusion Australia). This traineeship would suit a recent school leaver who is interested in Business/Sport Management as a poten-

tial career pathway. 

Please contact Mrs Cairncross (Careers Co-coordinator) for more information. More information is also available at the link below. 

https://www.aflsportsready.com.au/jobs-board/victoria 

Victoria Police - All Roles Information Session, Wodonga 
Tuesday the 28 th of February 6.00-7.30pm Learn more about the different career paths within Victoria Police and hear more 

about the eligibility requirements and the recruitment process. Hear from Wodonga Police Officers and Police Custody Of-

ficers about what it’s like to work for Victoria Police in a regional town like Wodonga. Our recruitment team will also be on  

hand to answer all of your recruitment process questions. Registrations will open at 5.30pm for a 6pm start. Register online . 

Writing in Maths 
When students are working in Maths, they often think that there is 

no connection with other subjects they are studying; “it’s all about 

numbers and getting the right answer!” is often heard. On the con-

trary, there is lots of overlap with many other disciplines. It all 

depends on how hard you look. 

In this year 10 Maths class, I asked students to write a piece to 

describe the sequence of events that they would follow to arrive at 

the final answer. It might seem trivial, but it certainly focusses the 

attention on how someone would explain their answer to others. 

The writing component highlights a typical sequence genre for 

following directions or following instructions. 

This is quite a good example of the genre written for a Maths 

class; who said that subjects don’t collide. 

Mr Gerard Vitti (Year 10 Maths) 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.aflsportsready.com.au%2Fjobs-board%2Fvictoria&h=ATOfw9KtTaaJqlDuOch0A25AWOzn4ScWdXQfWKuwLPP41vU2Av2UzsP_s65UnqdFNlh5U4yeqfW1o2jZOEjITHAYrt8pnOreh-SjNN1I_TD65pIb6OzdwUni9Ez_KLP7aso&enc=AZP6hk6fVrvUiEmHm1Tkn5-G_H
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Benalla P-12 Uniform Shop  
Faithfull Street Campus Sports Hal 

Back To School Open Days 

 Wednesday 15th March 3.00-5.00pm 

 Wednesday 19th April 3.00-6.00pm 

 Wednesday 10th May 3.00-5.00pm 

 Wednesday 14 June 3.00-5.00pm 

 Wednesday 19th July 3.00-6.00pm 

 Wednesday 23rd August 3.00-5.00pm 

 Wednesday 11th October 3.00-5.00pm 

 Wednesday 22nd November (Foundation intake 

and last uniform shop day for the year  

10.00-5.00pm 

Term 1 Monday 1st February - 31st March 2017 

Feb 27  Year 9 Future Makers Program 12 Day Camp–15mile Creek Outdoor Ed School -Camp A  

 VCE English SAC-9.00am 

 Do’s & Don'ts of Safe School Bus Travel-Education sessions for all primary students 

Feb 28   VCE English SAC-9.00am 

March 1  Years 5-12 Swimming Sports 

March 2  VCE English SAC-9.00am 

 School Photos-Waller St Campus-9.00am 

 School Photos-Barkly St Campus-1.30pm 

 Years 5/6 Ovens & Mitta Swimming– Wangaratta 

March 3  Years 7-12 Southern Ranges Swimming 

 Year 7 Immunisations 

 VCE English SAC-1.30pm 

March 7  Parents as Partners in Learning-Waller St Campus 2-3.00pm 

March 8  Years 10-11 International Women's Day 

March 9  Parents as Partners in Learning-Avon St Campus 2-3.00pm 

March 13  PUBLIC HOLIDAY-Labour Day  

 
 

Is your child struggling being back at school? 

Are they more emotional and defiant that nor-

mal? 

Do you want to learn more about your child’s 

development? 
 

We are coming to Benalla….. 

FREE - TUNING INTO KIDS PROGRAM 
 

Tuning into Kids – is a five week program that 

supports parents to become more aware of 

their child’s emotions and its impact.  Parents 

learn how to develop an ability to label and un-

derstand their child’s emotions and how to sup-

port their child in learning to regulate these 

emotions.  Parents are therefore able to use 

their children’s emotional experiences as an op-

portunity for connecting, teaching and problem 

solving.    
Date - Wednesdays 1st March to 29th March 2017 
 

Time – 6.30pm – 8.30pm 
 

Venue – Waller St Campus, Multipurpose Room 
 

Baby Sitting Provided 
 

Bookings Essential – Sharyn - 03 5762 2600 

March 13th 
NO SCHOOL 

Labour Day 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=dates+to+remember&view=detailv2&&id=1C819E2B72713AE6B6FA6A09B7AF8DEA5D097A1C&selectedIndex=1&ccid=N3P%2fvSj5&simid=608051534816805544&thid=OIP.M3773ffbd28f9d67980e659048ef2e6f7H0
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Avon Campus:  0428 014 133        

Waller Campus:  0407 715 660 

 

 

Enquiries please email: hanrahan.anne.e@edumail.vic.gov.au  or phone Anne on Fridays at Waller 5762 2600 

Monday 27/02/17 Tuesday 28/02/16 Wednesday 01/03/17 Thursday 02/03/17 Friday 03/03/17 

Activity: 

TV and ham beads 

Afternoon Tea: 
Fruit, sandwitches 

Milk & Juice 

Activity: 
x-box and playground 

Afternoon Tea: 
Fruit, nachos 

Milk & Juice 

Activity: 
Footy and board games 

Afternoon Tea: 

Fruit, yoghurt 

Milk & Juice 

Activity: 
Loom bands and soccer 

Afternoon Tea: 
Fruit, spaghetti, Milk & 

Juice 

Activity: 
Beading and 40/40 

Afternoon Tea: 
Fruit, pancakes, milk 

& juice 

Monday 06/03/17 Tuesday 07/03/17 Wednesday 08/03/17 Thursday 09/03/17 Friday 10/03/17 

Activity: 

movie 

Afternoon Tea: 
Fruit, sandwiches 

Milk & Juice 

Activity: 
Footy and board games 

Afternoon Tea: 
Fruit, dip, biscuits, Milk 

& Juice 

Activity: 
Lego and blocks 

Afternoon Tea: 

Fruit, wedges 

Milk & Juice 

Activity: 
Loom bands and TV 

Afternoon Tea: 
Fruit, salad wraps 

Milk & Juice 

Activity: 
Skipping and Tiggy 

Afternoon Tea: 
Fruit, cocktail franks, 

Milk & Juice 

Monday 27/02/17 Tuesday 28/02/16 Wednesday 01/03/17 Thursday 02/03/17 Friday 03/03/17 

Activity 

Basketball and 

Lego 

Afternoon Tea 

Fruit, ice cream 

cones, milk & juice. 

Activity 

Cricket/Hamabeads 

Afternoon Tea 

Fruit, toast & 

spreads, milk & 

juice. 

Activity 

Cubbies/skipping 

 Afternoon Tea 

Fruit, cereal, milk & 

juice 

Activity 

Totem tennis & 

drawing 

Afternoon Tea 

Fruit, milkshakes & 

juice. 

Activity 

Tennis & Uno 

Afternoon Tea 

Fruit, sandwiches 

milk & juice. 

Monday 06/03/17 Tuesday 07/03/17 Wednesday 08/03/17 Thursday 09/03/17 Friday 10/03/17 

Activity 

Basketball & draw-

ing. 

Afternoon Tea 

Fruit, fresh sand-

wiches bread milk 

and juice. 

Activity 

Sandpit & Lego 

  

Afternoon Tea 

Fruit, nachos, milk 

& juice. 

Activity 

Cricket 

 & Hama beads. 

Afternoon Tea 

Fruit, spaghetti, 

milk & juice. 

Activity 

cubbies 

 & Skipping. 

Afternoon Tea 

Fruit, jelly & custard, 

milk & juice. 

Activity 

Totem Tennis & 

dress ups 

 Afternoon Tea 

Fruit, toast, milk 

& juice. 

  

FEE SCHEDULE 2017 

BEFORE SCHOOL CARE    - 6.45am to 8.45am (Mon to Frid)  $9.00 per session 

Prior bookings essential for care to run 
 

AFTER SCHOOL CARE    - 3.10pm to 6.10pm    $13.50 per session 

(Monday to Friday, every school day) 
 

VACATION CARE  - 8.30am to 6pm     $42.75 per session 

Early drop off   - 6.45am to 8.30am     $10.00 extra per session 

(Monday to Friday, 9 weeks throughout the year) 

END OF TERM   - 2.10pm dismissal to 6.10pm  $18.00 per session  

END OF YEAR   - 1.10pm dismissal to 6.10pm  $22.50 per session 

PUPIL FREE DAYS    - 8.30am to 6pm    $42.75 per session 
 

Child Care Benefit applies to families who have registered with Centrelink for CCB entitlements 

Families who have not used after school care, required to complete enrolment forms 
 

 

The Benalla P-12 College OSHCS Fees Policy applies to all families requesting bookings 

mailto:hanrahan.anne.e@edumail.vic.gov.au
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Would you like to feel more confident in helping your 
child with subject choices for Years 9 & 10?  
Would you like to learn more about all the career 
options available? 
PACTS Workshops have been running in Australian secondary schools 
since 2002, with parents saying they are really helpful in understanding 
the different options.  
 

2 Workshops are run over 2 consecutive weeks and include the 
following topics: 

 How to assist your teen with career exploration 

 Simple careers assessments 

 What are HSC & VET pathways? 

 What career resources are out there? 

 Understanding TAFE, Apprenticeships and University 

 Understanding school-based Traineeships 

 Can we afford university? 

Dates for the Term 1 workshops are: 

 Wednesday 22 March 2017    7pm to 9pm 

 Wednesday 29 March 2017    7pm to 9pm 

Venue: 

Ray Sweeney Centre, Benalla Community Care 
45-53 Coster Street, Benalla. 
Places are limited to 18 so you MUST book in by 
calling Tomorrow Today 5762 1211 

 

 

HANG OUT AND CATCH UP SOMETIME 

Sport in the Court – 
FREE for all teens 
When:  Tuesday 28 February 
   at 5.00pm 
Where:  Kelly Court, Benalla 
Dinner:  BBQ and drinks 

 

Contact:  Anne – 0427 807 860 or Mary-Lou - 0439 255 636 for 

  further information or if you require transportation to 

  Kelly Court, Benalla and/or home  

FREE 

Come & Try Day 

Thurs 23rd March 2017 
No experience necessary! 

 

4 – 5pm   Juniors   5 – 12 years old 

5 – 6pm   Youth    12 – 18 years old 

6 – 7pm   Adults    All welcome! 
 

Hockey field, Churchill Re-

serve  

Cnr Waller & Margaret Sts. 

Cost:   FREE!  

All equipment provided. 
Bring a hat, drink, friends!  

Contact:  Lee, 0416 169 767 

benallahockey@gmail.com  
 

Come and Try 

Hockey! 

mailto:benallahockey@gmail.com

